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Weber Reservoir  

CLOSED  
 

 

At the BIA's request, an inspection of the Weber Dam by the Bureau of Reclamation in May 2023 
revealed open and offset joints between the Dam’s service spillway slabs and sediment in the service 
spillway drains, early indications the soil under the service spillway chute may be experiencing erosion. 

While the spillway is functioning normally, out of an abundance of caution, engineers and scientists from 
BIA’s Safety of Dam’s Program are taking proactive measures to provide for public safety and to protect 
the structural integrity of the Weber Dam facility. On May 17th, the BIA Superintendent, Western 
Nevada Agency in Carson City, Nevada declared a Level 1 Response at Weber Dam. 

Out of caution the Weber Reservoir was closed to recreational use.  

Learn more at https://www.bia.gov/WeberDamResponse 
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